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MINUTES OF THE FINDLAY CIVIL SERVICE COMMISSION

May 4, 2023
The Civil Service Commission met on Thursday, May 4, 2023 in the small Conference room on the third floor of the Municipal Building.  Those present at the meeting were Civil Service Commission members – Jeff Fort, Chuck Clapper, Tom Kemp; and Amy Hayslett, Administrative Assistant to the Commission. 
A. Approval of Minutes:

A motion was made by Tom Kemp to approve the minutes from the March 9, 2023 meeting.  Said motion was seconded by Chuck Clapper, unanimously approved, motion carried and minutes adopted.
B.
The following was reported: 
New Business:
1. The Police Officer Physical Agility Test was given on April 10, 2023. Four of the six applicants passed.

2. The Police Department has offered positions to two Lateral Transfers applicants and two New Hire applicants.

3. The Airport Line Service Technician employee resigned. It was discussed that Amy will reach out to the Human Resources Director to find out if the reason for the resignation can be shared. As this is a recently added position for the Civil Service Commission they would like to make sure that the job expectations are being clearly communicated from our department to the applicant. 

4. A dispatcher resigned on April 20th. After interviewing candidates on the current eligible list, a conditional offer of employment was extended to and accepted by one candidate. The Service Safety Director asked that the list be closed and a new test be given. The Dispatcher Exam will be given on May 31, 2023 and June 1, 2023 at various times. 
5. The Civil Service Commission held discussion on whether the Police Department can have a Lateral Transfer Policy for Dispatchers. The Commission decided that a Dispatcher Lateral Transfer Candidate can be awarded the position contingent upon that candidate taking and passing an exam; unless said candidate possesses the required certification, or its equivalent as determined by the Police Department, then said candidate may bypass the testing process. 

6. The deadline to turn in the Fire Captain Letter of Intent is May 11, 2023.  
7.
The Year-to-Date Budget Report was reviewed.  
The next meeting of the Civil Service Commission will be held at 11:30 a.m. on Thursday, July 6, 2023, in the large conference room located on the third floor of the Municipal Building.  
There being no further business to come before the Commission, a motion to adjourn was made by Chuck Clapper and seconded by Tom Kemp.  Motion carried.
Respectfully submitted,
Amy Hayslett
Administrative Assistant
